EXTRA-ORDINARY MEETING OF BLACKMORE, HOOK END & WYATTS GREEN PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 4TH JULY 2016 AT 6.00 P.M.

Present:

Cllr N McCarthy, Chairman




Cllr K Bennett




Cllr A Watley




Cllr V Dean




Cllr H Town




Cllr R Keeble





Cllr P Mason




Cllr K Frost

In attendance:

Mrs R Nelson, RFO

Apologies:                  Cllrs Thomas, Lennon

Cllr McCarthy explained that Mrs Barnes (Parish Clerk) would not be attending the meeting this evening.   He read a letter from the Clerk explaining her reasons for recusing herself from the meeting.   She had been offered another job (as full-time Deputy Town Clerk  on the scale of LC2, 36).    Over the past couple of years, Mrs Barnes had expressed her dissatisfaction with her current salary and Cllr McCarthy reported that he had recently held an appraisal/review meeting with her when she again voiced her views.   However Mrs Barnes had indicated that her preference was to stay at Blackmore, assuming her salary was increased, to be commensurate with her current role.

As Mrs Barnes needed to make a decision quickly, Cllr McCarthy had called this Extraordinary Parish Council meeting and he thanked members for attending at short notice.    

Information on the NALC national salary scales and method of appraising roles had been circulated to all members.

Cllr Mason enquired how far adrift Mrs Barnes’ current salary was from the national scales.   Cllr McCarthy confirmed that to match the scales, it was likely that a further £6-7,000 would need to be paid.

Cllr Frost explained the process of job evaluation in the public sector and how salaries were subsequently calculated and she expressed her view that Mrs Barnes should be on the relevant national scale for the job.  

Cllr McCarthy reported that he had spoken to both Cllr Bennett and Mr Hall (Trustee of Tipps Cross Remembrance Hall) earlier in the day.   Mr Hall had indicated that Tipps Cross could contribute a further £1,000 per annum if this would assist.

Cllr McCarthy felt that in the event that Mrs Barnes still decided to leave, any replacement clerk should be paid on the national scale.    This view was echoed generally by the meeting.   However Cllr Watley felt that, at present, it was not possible to establish where in the scale Mrs Barnes’ current job falls.

Cllr McCarthy reported that Mrs Barnes had discussed this issue with other clerks who have indicated that they are all on the national scales.   She believed that her current role should be placed within the LC2 band which would give rise to a potential leap of around £7,000.

Cllr Town questioned whether the Parish Council could afford such a significant increase in the clerk’s salary, in order to fall in line with national scales.   Cllr Bennett explained that salaries have to be taken out of the Precept and the potential increase being considered could involve an increase of 10% (around £5) on the current Precept.    

Cllr McCarthy considered that once a decision had been made on where the Clerk’s job falls within the national scales, the Council should move towards paying this rate, whether this is for Mrs Barnes or any new employee.

Cllr Bennett clarified that should the Council decide to pay on national scales, then the increase in salary would be back-dated to 1st April 2016.

Cllr Keeble proposed, Cllr Mason seconded and it was unanimously agreed that Blackmore, Hook End & Wyatts Green Parish Council will adopt the NALC national pay scales for employees.

In view of this decision, it is now necessary to appraise the Parish Clerk’s role so that it can be allocated to the correct pay scale.    To this end, an appraisal panel was formed comprising Cllrs McCarthy, Frost and Mason.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.05pm

